
1021 McCarthy Blvd. N., Regina, SK  S4X 3P9     Phone:  306-949-7678               
Website:  www.holyfamilyregina.com   Email:  office@holyfamilyregina.com 

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/holyfamilyregina/  

Bulletin — May 19th, 2024 

Contact the office 

Mon - Thurs 9am-12pm 
and 1pm-4pm,              

(closed during lunch hour) 
Friday 9am-12pm                             
for Baptism, First                  

Eucharist, Confirmation,                   
Reconciliation,                       

Marriage and Funeral; 
Mass Intentions, Hall, 

Meeting Rooms,                    
and Parish items. 

Please use the front door 
during office hours. 

Parish Staff Team: 

Fr. Wilfred Calinawan,                
Administrator                                     

pastor@holyfamilyregina.com 

Sr. Amelia B. Gorospe, SIHM   
Pastoral Assistant                          

pastoral@holyfamilyregina.com 

Andrea Resler, Office Administrator  

youth@holyfamilyregina.com 

sacprep@holyfamilyregina.com 

Mike Nijman, Building and Grounds 

ZE Maximum Building                 
Cleaning Ltd. Custodian Service 

Masses are celebrated daily (except Monday). 
 
Weekday Masses: Pre-registration is not necessary. 
 
Weekend Masses: You must pre-register by emailing of-
fice@holyfamilyregina.com or texting to  
1-306-452-5243, stating your name(s), the date you wish 
to attend and the number receiving communion. 
If you are unable to email or text, call the parish office.  
**We will reply to confirm your request.** 
 
Archbishop Bolen grants dispensation to all faithful Catholics 
from their Sunday obligation until further notice. 
 

All Masses will be celebrated in the hall. 
 

Weekend Mass Times 

Saturday:  5:00 pm & Sunday:  9:00 am & 11:00 am 
 

Weekday Mass Times:  

Tuesday at 7 pm (Adoration begins at 6 pm), 

Daily Masses are cancelled Wednesday - Friday. 
 

Fr. Wilfred will be away May 20 - June 13. We pray 
his break is a restful and safe one!  

While he is away, Fr. Yodel will celebrate Mass. See 
the bulletin and website for the Daily Mass schedule.  

 

Holy Family Parish is located on Treaty 4 Territory, the 
traditional lands of the Nêhiyawak, Nahkawé, and Nakota, 
and homeland of the Dakota, Lakota, and Métis peoples.  

The reading from Acts sets the tone for today's 
celebration. Luke tells how the Church's universal mission 
was inaugurated, in the power of the Holy Spirit, as 
faithful Jews gathered for their Pentecost festival, fifty 
days after the Passover celebration. 

Luke was conscious of his task of telling the world what 
had really happened – as he makes clear in introducing 
each of his two works. He faced a great 
challenge, however, as he set out to describe 
and interpret the vast complexity of the 
Church's early development. He met this 
difficulty by choosing several events that were 
turning points in the Church's history, and 
presenting them in a dramatic way that made 
clear their profound significance – a device 
used by other writers of the day. 

Luke's story of the Church's first Pentecost is 
an example of this approach. The Church's 
first courageous witness, and its subsequent 
announcing of the Good New throughout the 
known world, was a remarkable fulfilment of the Saviour's 
promise that he would give his disciples courage and 
power through the gift of his own Spirit (Mk 13:9-11). The 
universality of the Church's mission is made clear. The 
Church's first witness is to ‘devout people from every 
nation’ - in the first place to ‘Jews’, but with the mention of 
‘proselytes’ among the crowd addressed the conversion 
of the gentiles is also anticipated.  In the continuation of 
our passage, Peter's sermon gives a summary of the 
Church's early witness. 

It is in the power of the Spirit that the Church takes up its 
mission. Today, before all days, the Church invites us to 
deepen our faith in the Saviour's gift of his own Spirit. 

Already in the Old Testament, ‘the Spirit of God’ was 
active as a life-giving force at work in creation.  Anointed 
by the Spirit as God's ‘Servant’, in fulfilment of the 
prophecies of the Book of Isaiah, Jesus has led us to 
know the Spirit as a Person sharing the one divine life 
with the Father and the Son. Today's gospel reading is a 
meditation upon this shared life, and the way in which 

those who find faith in Christ are made to 
share in it. Those who have received the gift 
of the Spirit can tell the world the ‘complete 
truth’ about the Saviour of the world, and can 
announce ‘the things to come’, because the 
mystery of God's final plan for the world has 
been revealed in the events which took place 
in Jerusalem at the time of the Passover. 

The Spirit is the Spirit of Christ; the Spirit is 
the very life principle of the Church; the Spirit 
dwells in each believer as our ‘paraclete’ – the 
companion who stands by us in all our trials, 
providing whatever is needed to survive every 

trial. We live ‘in Christ’ because he has given us his own 
Spirit.  Paul's letter to the Galatians contrasts the ugly 
manifestations of a selfish abuse of our freedom with the 
‘fruits of the Spirit’ which are to be seen in the lives of 
those who chose to ‘belong to Christ Jesus’: ‘love, joy, 
peace, patience, kindness, goodness, truthfulness, 
gentleness and self-control’. In these things, the Spirit 
gives us an intimation of ‘the things to come’, the fullness 
of God's Kingdom. 

John Thornhill sm                                            
TheEmmausSeries.com 

 

 Pray to the Holy Spirit for His guidance and direction! 
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STEWARDSHIP BULLETIN BITS:  May 19th, 2024 - Pentecost Sunday 

“There are different kinds of spiritual gifts but the same Spirit; there are different forms of service but the same Lord; 
there are different workings but the same God who produces all of them in everyone.” - 1 Corinthians 12:4-6 

All of us are blessed, regardless of our own individual circumstances. God has given each of us many gifts. How we 
use those gifts is our gift back to God. For God’s plan to work, each must do what we are called to do. Guess what? 
We are not all called to do the same thing! For God’s plan to work, you have to do what God is calling you to do, and 
I have to do what God is calling me to do. 

First Reading: Acts 2:1-11. Pentecost originally was a Jewish 
feast that occurred 50 days after the Passover celebration and 
commemorated the giving of the law to Moses on Mt. Sinai, along 
with offering the first fruits of the spring harvest to the Lord. On the 
Pentecost following Jesus’ resurrection and ascension, the Holy 
Spirit descended upon the Apostles and those gathered with 
them, bringing fulfillment to this feast by bringing the new law in 
the Spirit, which is written on our hearts. The descent of the Holy 
Spirit is depicted using Old Testament imagery. The “strong 
driving wind” and “tongues as of fire” are reminiscent of the 
encounters with God on Mt. Sinai by Moses (see Exodus 19) and 
Elijah (see 1 Kings 19). The presence of the Holy Spirit 
manifested itself miraculously through “different tongues.” As the 
context reveals, this indicates that the Apostles were 
supernaturally able to speak in many languages and be 
understood by the diverse crowd. This evidences the Holy Spirit’s 
role in bringing unity to the people of God. Sin separates but the 
Spirit unites. The fact that the diverse crowd, representing many 
nations and languages, could understand each other served as a 
reversal of what happened at the Tower of Babel back in Genesis 
11. At that time, due to sin, people were separated by various languages. At Pentecost, due to grace and the 
power of the Holy Spirit, people who would have been separated by language and nationality were brought 
together. This unity is a characteristic of the Church. Pentecost traditionally marks the beginning of the Church 
and reminds us that the Church is meant for all peoples. In fact, the word “Catholic” means “universal,” indicating 
that it crosses societal, ethnic, and linguistic barriers. In the Church, we all speak the same “language” because 
we profess the same faith, despite our many differences.                                                   Credit: stjoesmarion.org 

 

 

May God’s grace and blessings  

comfort and console those who  

we love and who are in need. 

Those in Need of Well-Being 

Jean & John Boyko  Daniel Riabchyk  

Dona O'Callaghan  Rita Legaarden 

Roseann Melnyk Phong Le 

Ray & Lenore Geisbauer Andrew Ziegler 

Mary Philip Kathie Cummine 

Verna Angielski Cec Hartness 

Our Beloved Departed   

Fr. Cornelius Lucey  Fen Hedley 

Harvey Hartness Don Maloney 

Fr. Pat Murphy Ted Dizy 

It’s the news that Holy Family Parish has been wait-
ing for - the building project has begun! PCL Con-
struction began work on May 13th. The project is 
scheduled to be completed in the fall. See the insert 
in this bulletin for an update about the project. 

A few things to note during construction:   

• PCL will have sole use of the upstairs meeting room as their site 
office. They will also have sole use of both upstairs washrooms.  

• As a result, beginning next weekend, please use the washroom in 
the downstairs meeting room during Mass and Adoration.  

• Masses will continue to be held in the basement hall. Children’s liturgy will be held in the 
downstairs meeting room. 

• The parish office will remain open during construction. During the week, visitors must use 
the front doors as the foyer will be blocked off for safety reasons. If you are unable to use 
the stairs at the front entrance, please call the office for assistance at 306-949-7678. 

Many thanks for your continued support of Holy Family Parish and the RTR Capital Campaign. 
Please visit our website, www.holyfamilyregina.com/building-project-updates to watch and read 
various parishioners’ testimonials about their discernment to give to the Capital campaign.  

THANK YOU Fr. Louis Kim Nguyen, Fr. Carlos, Fr. Weckend, Fr. Dan and their parish communi-
ties for supporting the Benefit Concert! Many thanks to Darrell Reine and Westminster United for 
hosting the event! It was the perfect venue to feature the Madrigal Singers! SALAMAT PO! 

28.0% 

        $1.3M 
Goal 

Total raised:  
$364,429 

Campaign Total: 
$954,919 

       $650K 
50% 

       $325K 
25% 

       $975K 
75% 

Holy Family Parish  
Capital Campaign 

http://www.holyfamilyregina.com/building-project-updates
https://holyfamilyregina.tilmaplatform.com/system/resources/W1siZiIsIjIwMjQvMDEvMjYvMnB3ZGR1ZmI2el9SYWlzZV90aGVfcm9vZl9icm9jaHVyZV9hbmRfdG9fcHJpbnRfMjAyNF8wMV8yNXcucGRmIl1d/Raise the roof%2C brochure and to print 2024-01-25w.pdf


 

 

WEEKLY BIBLE                  
READING GUIDE 

 

May 20th 

Monday  

Blessed Virgin Mary,          
Mother of the Church  

Genesis 3:9-15,20 

Judith 13:18-20 (R.15:9) 
John 19:25-27 

 

May 21st 

Tuesday 

James 4:1-10 

Psalm 55 

Mark 9:30-37 
 

May 22nd 

Wednesday 

James 4:13-17 

Psalm 49 
Mark 9:38-40 

 

May 23rd 

Thursday 

James 5:1-6 

Psalm 49 
Mark 9:41-50 

 

May 24th 

Friday 

James 5:9-12 

Psalm 103 
Mark 10:1-12 

 

May 25th 

Saturday 

James 5:13-20 

Psalm 141 
Mark 10:13-16 

 

May 26th 

Sunday 
Solemnity of the                      
Most Holy Trinity  

Deut. 4:32-34,39-40 

Psalm 33 

Romans 8:14-17 

Matthew 28:16-20 

 
Download the FREE 
AMEN or Living with 

Christ Prayer app from the 
app store on your smart 
phone for daily readings. 

DONATIONS:  Holy Family Parish relies on the charity and self-sacrifice of our parish-
ioners to maintain and operate the church. Thank you for your continued generosity! 

—Envelope: The Sunday offering envelopes are collected at each weekend Mass.   
After hours, envelopes can be dropped in the mail slot at the front of the church. 

—Pre-authorized debit:  Contact the office if you would like to set this up. 

—E-transfer:  finance@holyfamilyregina.com 

—Online donations through Canada Helps:  https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/24871 

—Mail to:  Holy Family Parish, 1021 McCarthy Blvd. N., Regina, SK, S4X 3P9 

Schools in Holy Family Parish’s catchment are now accepting student regis-

trations for the 2024-2025 school year. Children who are 5 years of age by 

December 31, 2024 are eligible to apply for kindergarten.  

École St. Angela Merici (French Immersion K - 8)  6823 Gilmore Dr., 306-791-7305   

St. Bernadette School (English K - 8)  727 N. McIntosh St., 306-791-7320  

St. Jerome School (English Pre-K - 8, EFAP)  770 Rink Ave.,  306-791-7345  

St. Nicholas School (English K - 8)  7651 Mapleford Gate, 306-791-1780 

Michael A. Riffel High School (Gr. 9 - 12)  5757 Rochdale Blvd., 306-791-7260  

K of C $1000 SCHOLARSHIP Holy Family Knights of Columbus invites 
applications for their annual scholarship to be presented to a graduating 
Grade 12 student who is a member of Holy Family Parish.  

The scholarship is awarded to a graduate who is entering an approved 
post-secondary educational institution anywhere in Canada. The student must submit 
a 300 word essay, outlining aspects of how their faith affects their life at school, com-
munity and home. Include work with voluntary organizations.  

Application forms may be picked up at the parish office or downloaded from the web-
site and online bulletin. Apply by June 10, 2024. 

52 REASONS TO TALK ABOUT THE CWL Our core values of faith, ser-
vice, social justice guide us as we follow Catholic teaching, provide service 
locally, nationally and internationally, and work to advocate for social jus-
tice. Let’s start the conversation! This week’s word to describe the CWL is:   

UNITY The core purpose of the Catholic Women’s League is to unite Catholic women 
to grow in faith, and to promote social justice through service to the church, Canada 
and the world. Did you know members celebrated the 100-year anniversary in 2020? 
We are a nation of unified women – one voice, one heart, one mission, and there is 
always room for you! 

Join us for our wind-up gathering after 7:00 pm Mass on Tuesday, May 21st in the 
hall. Pins and long service awards will be presented. A social will follow and all are 
invited to attend. Food and beverages will be provided. We hope to see you there! 

The Mother's Day Raffle was a huge success! A big thank you 
for all those who donated items and put together the basket 
and gift bags. The CWL also wishes to thank everyone who 
bought tickets for the draw.  

The winner of the large gift basket was Dorothy Seiferling. The 
gift bags were won by Ginette Chicoine, Denise McLauchlin, 
Therese Nemeth and June Quesnel. Congratulations!  

CWL $500 SCHOLARSHIP Holy Family CWL awards a scholarship to a Grade 12 
student who is a member of Holy Family Parish and is enrolling in an approved post-
secondary education institution. Application criteria and forms may be picked up at 
the parish office or download it from the website. Completed application forms may 
be left at the Parish office. Application deadline is June 10, 2024. 

HOTDOG SALE The Refugee Sponsorship Committee is holding a 
hot dog sale fundraiser at the Rochdale Co-op on Saturday, June 1 & 
Sunday, June 2 from 10:30 am - 2:30 pm. For just $5.00, you will re-
ceive a hotdog and drink while supporting this life-changing cause!  

Many thanks to everyone who supported the Burger Night at the Tap!  

mailto:finance@holyfamilyregina.com
https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/24871
https://www.rcsd.ca/school/StAngela/Pages/default.aspx#/=
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https://holyfamilyregina.tilmaplatform.com/system/resources/W1siZiIsIjIwMjQvMDUvMDgvNmwwYWF6ejJvNF9TY2hvbGFyc2hpcF9BcHBsaWNhdGlvbl8yMDI0LnBkZiJdXQ/Scholarship%20Application%202024.pdf


View all updates at: archregina.sk.ca/archdiocesan-weekly 

Pope’s Prayer Intention for May             

For the formation of religious and seminarians ~ We pray 
that religious women and men, and seminarians, grow in 
their own vocations through their human, pastoral, spiritual 
and community formation, leading them to be credible 
witnesses to the Gospel 

Peace Vigil in Rotary Park - Victoria Day!     

You are invited to join with other people of good will to 
pray and reflect on peace in the world. Organized by 
KAIROS Regina, this is a simple invitation to gather for 
some time together, and to remember those who are 
victims of war and violence. 

WHERE: Peace Pole in Rotary Park between Angus 
and Rae St (immediately beside the Albert St Bridge).  

NOTE: Do not confuse this with Kiwanis Park. 

WHEN: Victoria Day, May 20 at 2pm 

Gather at the Peace Pole in Rotary Park for some quiet 
conversation, prayers, and songs. If it is sunny, bring a 
blanket, chair, and guitar, and wear sunscreen. Feel free 
to bring a prayer or song of peace to share. We welcome 
those who wish to gather in peace. We have no agenda, 
and we ask you to leave any agenda or banners at home. 
For further information, contact Nick Jesson, KAIROS 
Regina, jesson@ecumenism.net  

*A peace pole is a monument that displays the message 
"May Peace Prevail on Earth" in the language of the 
country where it has been placed, and usually additional 
translations. The original wooden Peace Pole in Rotary 
Park was erected by the Rotary Clubs of Regina in 2000 
and replaced with a metal pole in 2023. 

Couples for Christ - Young Couples Program  

Invites you to a teaching and discussion about loving our 
in-laws. The assembly will be held at the Holy Trinity 
Church basement hall on May 24th Friday at 6pm. Light 
snacks will be available.  About Young Couples Program 

(YCP): The CFC Young Couples Program was  
established to promote appropriate focus and provide 
assistance to young married couples in our communities. 
We provide teachings lean towards practical aspects of 
married life while remaining foundationally Catholic. While 
the YCP and its associated programming is intended for 
married couples who have been married for 15 years or 
less, all couples are welcome to attend and participate  

Mission to Mexico 

You are invited to be a part of something extraordinary! 
Discover the work that Renewal Ministries is doing in 
Mexico City and how you can participate in their Mission 
to Mexico. Join us at Holy Family Parish in Regina at 6:30 
p.m. on Saturday, June 1. For more information, call 
Kevin at (306) 527-2647 .   

Memorial Mass for Jennifer Ochieng    

A memorial Mass for Jennifer Ochieng will be held on 
Monday, June 3 at 2:30 PM at Christ the King Parish, 3239 
Garnet Street, Regina. Please RSVP by May 22 to 
mgurash@archregina.sk.ca if you are planning to attend. 

Formation Commissioning Mass  

Saturday, June 15 at 1:00 PM at Holy Trinity Parish, 5020 
Sherwood Drive. If you plan to attend, please RSVP by 
Friday, June 7 to mgurash@archregina.sk.ca. 

The Archdiocese of Regina's Lay Formation Program has 
been providing well-formed, evangelizing disciples for 
over 35 years. Our alumni serve as leaders in liturgical 
and catechetical roles, as well as in pastoral and other 
parish groups, teams, and committees. Join our program 
and become part of this community of leaders. Our Fall 
intake starts this November, with weekend sessions held 
monthly at Campion College. Register now to deepen 
your understanding of Church and faith and discern how 
best to offer your God-given gifts and talents in service. 
For more info on how to register, contact Dn Eric Gurash 
at 306-352-1651 x 6724 or egurash@archregina.sk.ca. 

PARISH UPCOMING ACTIVITES 

Date Time Activities 

Mon., May 20th All Day Closed for the Stat Holiday 

Tues., May 21st 6:00 pm 
7:00 pm 
7:30 pm 
7:45 pm 

Adoration 
Mass 
CWL Wind-up (Hall) 
K of C meeting (LMR) 

Wed., May 22nd  
7:30 pm 

No Mass  
Men’s Prayer Group (LMR) 

Thurs, May 23rd  No Mass 

Fri., May 24th  
12 - 4 pm 

No Mass 
Office Closed 

Sat., May 25th 5:00 pm Mass (Children’s Liturgy) 

Sun., May 26th 9:00 am 
11:00 am 

Mass (Children’s Liturgy) 
Mass (Children’s Liturgy) 

MASS INTENTIONS 
May 21st - 26th, 2024 

Tuesday, May 21st 

 +Gabrielle Hamilton r/b Loretta & Dale Schroh 

Wednesday, May 22nd - Friday May 24th 

 Masses are cancelled as Fr. Wilfred is away. 

Saturday, May 25th 

 Pro Populo (for the people of the parish) 

 And Reparations for the sins committed against Jesus in 

the Most Blessed Sacrament r/b Al & Brenda Ludtke 

Sunday, May 26th  

 9 am: Donna Costella r/b Annie Dormuth 

11 am: Reparations for the sins committed against Jesus 

in the Most Blessed Sacrament r/b Al & Brenda 

Ludtke 

ARCHDIOCESAN UPDATES: 
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EXCERPT FROM THE AMBO ANNOUNCEMENT FROM DAVID CARVELL 
(Finance Council Chairperson), May 12, 2024 

I have two very enjoyable tasks to perform this morning. As most of you know 
we had a very successful Philippine Madrigal Singers concert on May 2/24. We 
reported approximately $11K as the amount that will go to our Raise the Roof 
Campaign. All of this would not have been possible without the drive and great 
work from Murray Knoll & Melinda Toth as well as our parish team. In particu-
lar, Fr. Wilfred was a dynamo on the sales front, and Sr. Aime was responsible 
for all the administrative duties and making sure the financials all added up 
properly at the end of the event. For their efforts, I would like to call Sr. Aime 
forward to receive a memory book from the Philippine Artist Circle. Most of the 
written articles are in Tagalog, so she will have to interpret for the rest of us to 
truly understand the dynamics of the pictures and artistic renderings. Please 
enjoy as a small token of the parishes good wishes and thank you’s. 

Next, I would ask Fr. Wilfred to come forward and receive two signed posters 
from the Madrigal Singers. He was instrumental in driving sales for the event, 
but also for hosting 4 of the Madz Group, and then driving them to Lumsden 
and Winnipeg in his spare time! They also found out that he was an excellent 
cook when he puts his mind to it. One of the posters is for your rectory and the 
other is for our parish once we get into the new nave. Again, many thanks from 
your parishioners! 

 

Today, is also the beginning of what we have been waiting for over the past 15 
months. I want to take this opportunity to announce that construction will 
begin in the Nave starting next week. We have signed contracts with Stantec 
and PCL to begin demolition of the ceiling and moving the pews to safe storage. 
Therefore, effective May 12/24 the upstairs foyer and meeting room will be 
closed to everyone other than construction personnel. You can gain access to 
the office, but only through the front doors from now until later this fall when 
the renovation is complete. Our Renovation Team is now finalizing initial draw-
ings and identifying the aspects of the project. However, we have target dates 
of September 30, 2024 for the completion of the Nave Renovation and renova-
tions to the foyer area. Keep praying that everything now remains on schedule. 

We still have several things to finalize to complete the financing part of the ren-
ovation, and we hope that our meeting with the Archdiocese on May 28, 2024 
will close the loop on the loan that we require.  

In closing, I want to thank all the parishioners and others who have donated to 
our Raise the Roof Campaign. We still need you to keep on praying for the suc-
cessful completion and we will be reporting back as we progress.  

Thank you all and God Bless our project. 

 

NOTE:  DWAYNE GELOWITZ (Building Restoration Committee) DELIVERED A 
SIMILAR UPDATE FROM THE AMBO ON MAY 11, 2024. 
































